“Youth  - Our Resource for the Future”
Our conference on 24th October 1996 marked the tenth anniversary of ‘Youth Support’. The charity began from a small idea - that of providing help and support for pregnant schoolgirls and young mums and grew to include services for young people with many differing needs. Forum meetings have formed a vital part of our work - Adolescent Health has been a neglected area in the UK and ‘spreading the word’, supporting and teaching colleagues is vastly important. 

The first meeting of our ‘Forum on Adolescent Health and Welfare’ attracted approximately 50 people to the Royal Society of Medicine one evening - this last conference had us turning delegates away as numbers went over the 450 mark -the maximum possible at the Royal College of Physicians and resulted in us having to hold parallel plenary sessions using the just opened new lecture theatre with a video link between the two. Our prayers were answered when the builders finished on time! 

This was a really proud moment for those of us who had struggled so hard to obtain some recognition for adolescent services and the need of young people to have a medical service in their own right.  Colleagues travelled from across the world at their own expense to take part - Roger Tonkin from Vancouver opened the conference with a balanced view of ‘Youth Empowerment - Illusion or reality?’ - bringing some common sense to the latest ‘buzz word’ in adolescent health - empowerment.

Parallel plenary sessions on ‘Mental Health and Behavioural problems’ chaired by Eric Taylor with contributions on teenage suicide by Patrick Alvin from Paris, therapy by Ueli Buhlmann from Zurich and a moving personal story read by Laura, a young ‘Youth Supporter’; and a plenary on ‘Health and Physical Challenge’ chaired by Neville Butler raised complaints from delegates who found it hard to choose.  Such is the dilemma of adolescence - learning to make choices! 

The afternoon choices were no easier - ‘Teenage pregnancy and sexuality’ chaired by Pramilla Senenayake (IPPF) and including the youth support experience of fifteen year longitudinal survey of school girl pregnancy, exciting presentations by Fay Hutchinson and other colleagues from the Brook, Pamela Gilles from Nottingham to name but a few -  vied with ‘Social and Behavioural challenges’ including Christine Ferron from Lausanne presenting a study of school drop outs, Dr Aggrey Burke on the challenge of race and Leon Polnay on the needs of young people in care.

The day ended with a keynote presentation ‘Looking to the future’. Dick MacKenzie (Los Angeles) had the audience visualising youth wandering through the ‘shopping malls of life’  picking and choosing experiences, risks and positive growth when they are ready -  putting what you want in your own trolley.

We learned a great deal from the conference and perhaps the biggest lesson was that more people do have an interest in considering the needs of young people, there is a lot to learn , a lot to discuss and we need much more time! Hence our next conference will extend to two days and have alternative plenaries, workshops, posters and free paper sessions.  Dates are 22nd and 23rd October 1998 at the Royal College of Physicians, London. I encourage your attendance. 

Youth Support has flourished in the last ten years and the conference was a celebration of the energy, commitment and dedication of all our staff and friends - and particularly of our youth. Let us hope that we will continue to grow and serve young people for the next decade! 
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